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TERM 3  NO. 13        DATE:   20 September 2018 

DIARY DATES 
 
September 
20 Storytime in Library 9.30am 
21 Year 10 Agriculture Day at 

Booleroo 
 Year 9 Scotch College visit 
 R-6 Disco  
24-27 Year 10 Camp in Adelaide 
26 Year 8/9 Knockout Basketball 
 at Balaklava 
28 End of Term 3 : school will 

dismiss at 2.20pm 
 
October 
15 Start of Term 4 
18 Storytime in Library 9.30am 
19 Visit from Scotch College 

10.50am 
26 Farewell assembly for Year 12s 
 Open Day - 140 Years 
 Knitting Group in Library  
 10.00 - 11.00am 
 
November 
1 Storytime in Library 9.30am 
3-4 Exeat weekend 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
 
 

Congratulations to all teams and individuals who played in finals in 
the past few weeks. Well done if you won or improved on your 
performance from last season! 
 
Well-deserved accolades continue for our successful Show Team. 
Thank you to all students, families, community members and staff 
who made this yearôs show possible and another wonderful event 
for Burra Community School be proud of. A special thank you to Ms 
Crowell, Ms Wright and Mr Secomb. 
 
On the Friday of Show Week, staff were involved in a very 
rewarding training session planned around the LDAM (Learning, 
Design, Assessment and Moderation) Strategy. Staff unpacked 
individual subject tasks to find the mathematical skills required to 
complete the task successfully. We used our own school numeracy 
data to identify common areas of strengths and weaknesses for 
various year levels, and then explored resources that support 
teaching and task design to improve student learning.  
 
To complement this training, secondary staff using PLATO, were 
involved in clarifying exercises during our staff meeting last 
Tuesday. PLATO - Professional learning in assessment and 
teaching online - is the SACE Board's online professional learning 
platform. The platform is available for all SACE teachers to support 
their interpretation and application of the performance standards. 

 

 
 

Respect 

H onesty 

Responsibility 

Attendance  
Weeks 6,7,8 

89.3% 

 

TERM DATES 2018 
 

Term 3 23/7/18 - 28/9/18 
Term 4 15/10/18 -    14/12/18
    
   

140 Years of Education in Burra 

http://www.burracs.sa.edu.au/
mailto:dl.1432_info@schools.sa.edu.au


Last Monday evening I attended a dinner held by 
Energy firm ENGIE. ENGIE is a global energy provider. 
The ENGIE global network is an enterprise committed 
to long-term innovation and growth whilst adhering to a 
strict ethical code. ENGIE has a long and proud history 
of community support. Community Partnerships 
Programs extend to almost 60 organisations across 
Victoria, South Australia and Western Australia. 
ENGIE will provide $16,500 per annum to the newly 
formed ñGoyder Education Fundò to support an annual 
Operation Flinders team to be made up of students 
from Burra Community School and Eudunda Area 
School.  

Senior Secondary Students 
Last week, all Year 10 and 11 students received their 
own copy of the 2019 Senior School Subject Booklet 
along with a personalised subject selection form. After 
the SACE evening in Week 9, Mr Friedrichs and 
myself will complete subject counselling for all Year 
10 and 11 students.  
 
September 28 is the closing date for Semester 1 
2019 undergraduate university applications. Fees 
increase for applications submitted after this date. 
Friday 26 October is the date of our good luck 
assembly for Year 12 students and Monday 5 
November marks the date of the first exam (Biology) 
for Burra Community School students. For some 
subjects, formal lessons will cease after Week 3, 
however teachers will continue to be available for 
exam revision, assignment work and practical 
completion. 
 
Staffing News 

¶ Ms Hutchings is returning in Term 4 for three 
days per week; she will share the 3/4B class 
with Ms Weckert. 

 

¶ Ms Burge has returned to the Year 1 
classroom one day per week and continues 
0.2 as a ólead teacher/mentorô. 

 

¶ Mr Stewart returns to his role of Physical 
Education and Science teacher in term 4 
(0.8). 

 

¶ Ms Rachel Kielow has been appointed to 
Burra Community School as a permanent 
teacher commencing in 2019. Rachel will be 
teaching Biology, Secondary Science and 
possibly some Junior/Middle School 
Agriculture. 

 

¶ Mr Friedrichs won the recently internally 
advertised Deputy Principal position for the 
remainder of term 3 and will continue in that 
role for the rest of the year. 

 

¶ I have been appointed to the Principal 
position until the end of the year. 

 

¶ We expect Ms Hart to be at Burra Community 
School part-time in Term 4, with the intention 
of returning to the role of Principal full-time in 
2019. Ms Hart will provide an extra level of 
support for Burra Community School and may 
also be involved in short term Department 
projects. 

¶ Congratulations to Mr Matthew Norman who 
has won the role of Wellbeing Coordinator 
for the next 5 years! 

 
Week 9 has been a busy week and many of the 
activities students have been involved in will not 
appear in this newsletter; these include: 
 

¶ Year 9 Outdoor Education Camp at Mambray 
Creek. 

 

¶ Flinders University River Journey for Years 7, 
8 and 10 students The program is designed to 
help students reflect on their futures, consider 
key decisions, and to consider entry to higher 
education. 

 

¶ Academy of Interactive Entertainmentôs 
Mobile Studio (Years 9 ï 12). The Airstream 
is designed to promote skills and knowledge at the 
core of emerging STEM careers to schools and 
communities around Australia, AIEôs mobile studio 
will give participants a hands-on experience in 
programming, 3D animation and game 
development.  

 

¶ SACE evening ï Wednesday 19 September 
6.00 pm.  

 

¶ Year 10 Agriculture Excursion to Booleroo 
Centre - CSI: Crop Science Investigators. (A 
STEM investigation project for secondary 
students). 

 

¶ Primary SRC Disco. 
 

¶ Year 10 Rural Reconnect Camp (Week 10). 
 

I look forward to reading all about our student 
experiences in the first newsletter of next term. 
 
Term 3 finishes in one week. The October school 
holidays are a time to refresh, relax and enjoy. For our 
Year 12 students, it is also a time for study and exam 
revision! Wishing all of our families a safe and happy 
time!  

KIM SCOTT 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE 
 

School will dismiss at 2.20pm on  
Friday 28th September,  

with buses departing at 2.30pm. 
School resumes for Term 4 on 

 Monday 15th October. 

REMINDER 
Students are required to wear a  
broad brimmed hat in Term 4 

 

Hats are available from the 
 Uniform Shop 
$10.00 each 
Sizes S, M, L 

 



FROM THE WELLBEING 
COORDINATOR 

 
Student wellbeing, as always, has been a priority this 
term. Students from Reception to Year 12 have been 
involved in differentiated learning opportunities on 
site, excursions and extra-curricular activities which 
have created extra engagement and learning 
opportunities for students. Through the initiative of our 
amazing staff our students are constantly able to 
participate in these innovative learning opportunities. 
Some examples of these activities have included the 
local history tour for junior primary students, Illawonga 
camp for Year 3,4,5 students, Year 7 and 8 STEM 
excursions, Year 9 Outdoor Ed camp to Mambray 
Creek, Year 10 City Experience camp and local 
excursions for our Year 11/12 Tourism class looking 
at tourist attractions within our area. 
 
Within all of this was another substantial event which 
our school is proud to be a part of every year and 
where lifelong memories are made for students; the 
Royal Adelaide Show. As Iôm sure you are all aware 
our Agriculture program and reputation as one of the 
leading Agriculture schools in the state again 
increased in many areas this year. To Brooke, 
Genevieve and their band of helpers, well done! The 
show team have had a smile on their face ever since 
and are extremely proud of their achievements. If you 
havenôt already, pop into the front office to witness the 
many ribbons and trophies our show team were 
awarded. We also had significant judging success by 
individual students which is highlighted within this 
newsletter. 
 
The improving weather has resulted in increased 
levels of activities by both staff and students during 
breaks. Recently, staff have made a conscious effort 
to participate in regular lunchtime activities with 
students of all ages. It is a common sight to see staff 
playing four square, basketball or tennis with students 
which is continuing to build on the strong relationships 
already established. Last Friday saw House vs House 
basketball with students from Year 4 to 12 giving their 
all for their houses. Again thank you to our SRC for 
facilitating this. 
 
Outside of school our students have had some 
magnificent success. Neve Clark-Dollman and 
Montana Taylor won the NENA Best and Fairest 
awards in the C1 and J2 grades respectively. Chase 
Webster was runner up in the Under 17ôs NEFL Best 
and Fairest award with 25 votes - most years this 
amount of votes would win the award. To our hockey 
representatives, well done on back to back 
Premierships. An outstanding effort by everyone 
involved.  
 
In closing I am extremely pleased and proud to 
announce that I will be continuing in my role as the 
Burra Community School Wellbeing coordinator for 
the next five years. I see myself as being extremely 
fortunate to be in this position which was announced 
on Monday. To be able to work closely with every 
student at Burra Community School on a daily basis is 
so rewarding, and by continuing to build relationships 
with parents I know that student wellbeing and 

engagement will continue to stay at high levels long 
into the future. I am excited to continue to work with 
our wonderful staff at Burra Community School and to 
continue striving for new levels collaboratively. Thank 
you to students, parents, staff and community 
members for your support over the past three terms in 
this position and I look forward to continuing these 
relationships for many years to come. 
 
In closing I would like to wish everyone an enjoyable 
and safe holiday break commencing at the end of next 
week. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns please do not 
hesitate to contact me by either phoning the school or 
emailing me at matt.norman847@schools.sa.edu.au 

 
Kind regards, 
Matt Norman  

BCS Wellbeing Coordinator 
 
 
 

ADELAIDE SHOW TEAM 
 
Twenty two students from Years 8-12 participated in 
the Royal Adelaide Show team this year. 
 
The Goat team consisted of 9 Angora Goats borrowed 
from Lyndon Grove Stud in Moonta, and we were 
awarded 1st, 2nd and 3rd in the Kid wether section, 
then Grand Champion Kid wether.  We were also 
awarded Champion Highest Commercial Value goat, 
as well as the Champion Production Team. 
In the Schools Parade competition, Caitlin Squire was 
placed 5th, and sister Millie Squire was selected in the 
top 10.  
In the Mohair judging, Ali Edwards was awarded 3rd 
in the state with Jacqui Quinn selected in the top ten.  
The goat team then went on to be awarded the Most 
Professional Show Team Award. This is evidence of 
the preparation of the goats, how well they take care 
of them at the show, and their knowledge of the Goat 
and Mohair Industry as well as personal presentation.  
 
The Sheep team consisted of one pen of three Merino 
Wethers donated from Springvale North and one pen 
of three of our own school bred wethers. The sheep 
team competed in the fleece judging competition with 
Cody Jones placing 4th overall. They then went on to 
compete in the Junior judging of Merino Rams where 
we had 3 students - Erin Cousins, Cody Jones and 
Emily Hams in the top six. They then did an oral 
presentation of their selections with Cody Jones 
winning the state title and Emily Hams Runner-up 
state champion. Cody will now compete in the 
National Final in WA next year and the school will 
help sponsor Codyôs trip to WA.  
 
The Steer team had a very successful show. We had 
two students - Bridget Booth and Darcy Cousins - 
compete in the School Handlers competition on the 
Wednesday night where they did our school proud. 
Three out of the five steers placed in their class on 
hoof. The Black Angus from Princess Royal Station 
placed 5th, and in the same class the South Devon 
from Gum Hill placed 4th.  

mailto:matt.norman847@schools.sa.edu.au


The Red Poll from Virangra placed in the top three of 
the breed class formally known as the OôConner 
Team, with the Murray Grey from Jiranda narrowly 
missing out. The Red Poll then placed third in his 
weight class on hoof going on to be awarded the very 
prestige Trevilla trophy for best red poll steer of the 
show and third best carcass for the Heavy Domestic 
class.  
The Black Angus was awarded third place for highest 
eating quality in the heavy domestic class.  
The steer team was then awarded Third Most 
Professional Show Steer team against some very 
tough competition.  
 
Overall the school and community is very proud of our 
achievements and this success would not be possible 
without our generous sponsors J T Johnsons & Sons, 
Princess Royal Station, Animal Innovations, Gum Hill, 
Springvale North and the Burra Community School 
Governing Council. 

Brooke Crowell 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



CHOIR REPORT 
 

Twenty three Year 4-7 students travelled to Port Pirie 
on Tuesday 28th August to perform in the East of the 
Ranges Primary Schools Festival of Music Choir 
performance. The students were joined by Choir 
Leader Miss Bruhn and approximately 120 other 
students from Booleroo Centre, Jamestown, Melrose, 
Orroroo, Peterborough and Port Pirie. 
 

The concert featured fantastic solo performances from 
three Burra students. Maddie Edwards sang 
óCheesegraterô and óThe Instituteô; two rap songs 
about this yearôs theme ñNorth Terraceò. Chloe 
Mirtschin entertained the audience with óStompboxô 
and Opal Prince did a fantastic job of learning the 
Aboriginal language for óDjapanaô. Madison Blacksell, 
Chacinta Freissbourg, and Tegan Jones also did a 
great job of being Choreography Leaders. 
 

The choir was conducted by Indra Benson and 
accompanied by band members Paul Gibson, Lesley 
Kulow, Dave Manuel, Emily Smith, Brett Swensson, 
and Margie Symonds.  
 

The concert program also included a guest 
appearance from our very own pianist Isaac 
Queissner-OôDwyer, as well as performances from 
Natasha Englishôs ballet students, the Laura Primary 
School Band and singers Chloe Draper 
(Peterborough) and Ella Hebberman (Jamestown). 
 

All Choir students should be proud of the effort and 
commitment that they have put in to rehearsing 
throughout the year. It definitely paid off and the 
concert was a huge success! 

Molly Bruhn 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ILLAWONGA CAMP 
 

On Monday of Week 7, the Year 3/4/5s went to 
Illawonga Camp. It was a 2-hour trip in the bus to 
Swan Reach. After settling in we visited a yabby farm 
and got to hold a yabby. We also saw some almond 
trees and learnt about almond production. On Monday 
night we went to the gym and did some gymnastic 
activities in groups including trampolines, uneven bars 
and the beam. Mrs Thamm tried most of the activities 
but was rather unsuccessful and made it look very 
funny.  
On Tuesday, we participated in many different 
activities. We did archery, and Emilie, Emmylou and 
Jaxson all got Bullôs Eyes! We also rode on a trailer 
where we saw some rock creations and a ruin. Next 
was a visit to the cave. Inside the cave we searched 
for fossils. There was a ó30 Second Challengeô in the 
cave where we had to turn all of our torches off. It was 
scary but fun! That night we went in the bus to the Big 
Bend Sheep Show. It was hilarious because the 
sheep were all coloured and shorn in funny ways. We 
also got to crack a whip and went through a maze. 
The funniest part of the night was when we were back 
at camp and Mr Freddo sang the song from Moana! 
On the last day we returned to the awesome gym to 
play Hide and Seek and do ótrust fallsô into the foam 
pit. We also went on a boat ride on the Murray River 
and we each got a turn at driving the boat. Mark, the 
instructor, did some crazy boat driving and got us all 
wet! 
Overall, the Illawonga Camp was fantastic and we all 
had an amazing time! J 

The Year 5ôs 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



SAPSASA DISTRICT ATHLETICS 
 

After weeks of practising and focusing on 
techniques, 39 of our students from Years 4-7 
were ready to compete at the SAPSASA District 
Athletics held at Clare High School. 
 

It was a fantastic day all round, with every 
student being successful in their events and all 
place well.  It was clear that the Burra students 
had been training hard and were striving hard 
against their competitors. 
 

At the end of the competition we wall braced to 
see who had won the dayé.we had come 
second overall and we were very proud of this.  
Then it was announced that we had won the 
handicap pennants!  None of us could believe it, 
we were beyond excited.  We knew we had 
performed well but didnôt realise that our effort 
meant we beat out schools with a lot more 
students.  Unfortunately, a couple of days later it 
was realised that there was a calculation error 
and we had placed 2nd in the Handicap 
pennants.  Although disappointed, all of the 
students had achieved amazing success on the 
day and knew it was about beating their personal 
bests and striving as a team.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The following students placed within the top 4 of their 
age groups in individual events. 
 
13yr olds 
Scarlett Pearce  1

st
  Discus 

   4
th
  High jump 

 
Flynn Clark-Dollman 2

nd
  Discus 

   2
nd

  High jump  
 
Lauren Donhardt 4

th
  Shot put 

 

12yr olds  
Aurihi Prime-Powell 1

st
  Shot put 

 
 
Georgie Lines  1

st
  100m 

   4
th
  200m 

   4
th
  Discus 

   1
st
  800m 

   1
st
  High jump 

 
Claire Hall  2

nd
  100m 

 
Bradtke Stockman 3

rd
  Discus 

 
Harry Piggott  3

rd
  800m 

 
11yr olds 
Reagan Van Gasteren 3

rd
  old Discus 

 
Will Quinn  1

st
  old High jump 

 
Skye Gill  2

nd
  100m 

 
10yr olds 
Adam Cunningham 4

th
  800m 

 
Cash Cooper  3

rd
  100m 

   1
st
  High jump 

   2
nd

  200m 
   2

nd
  800m 

   3
rd

  Long jump 
 
Ashley Edwards  1

st
  800m 

 

Congratulations to these 8 students who will be 
representing the Mid North District at the State 
Championships on Monday 24th September at 
SANTOS Stadium.  We wish them all the best!! 
 

Ashley Edwards 
Cash Cooper 

Skye Gill 
Will Quinn 

Georgie Lines 
Aurihi Primer 

Claire Hall 
Scarlett Pearce 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Laura Hadley 


